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Legal Immigrant Children’s Health Improvement Act

Key Points

Passage of H.R. 1308 would allow legal immigrant children to qualify for Medicaid and/or S-CHIP without the 5-year resident requirement in the United States.

1. The Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996 (PRWORA) currently prevents legal immigrant children from qualifying for federal Medicaid and/or S-CHIP unless they have resided in the US for at least 5 years.

(Sources: Kaiser Family Foundation, “Health Coverage for Immigrants”) 
http://www.kff.org/uninsured/upload/Health-Coverage-for-Immigrants-Fact-Sheet.pdf

2. Legal immigrants pay all the taxes that US natives pay. Therefore, under our current system, they are contributing to the Medicaid/S-CHIP pool without receiving any of its benefits. On a side note, all illegal immigrants also pay taxes, including some, if not all, of the following: sales, income, Medicaid and Social Security taxes. 

(Sources: CNN, “Illegal Immigrants Pay Taxes”)
http://www.cnn.com/2008/LIVING/personal/04/15/immigrant. taxes.ap/index.html

3. Immigrants contribute to our economy by producing a positive fiscal impact, and tend to complement natives rather than replace them.

(Sources: Immigration's Economic Impact (Council of Economic Advisors, 6/20/07)
http://www.whitehouse.gov/cea/cea_immigration_062007.html

4. The Legal Immigrant Children’s Health Improvement Act will qualify only pregnant women and children for Medicaid and/or S-CHIP. This still does not cover all legal immigrants, but rather is an important step toward repealing the 1996 restrictions.

(Sources: GovTrack.us. H.R. 1308--110th Congress (2007): Legal Immigrant Children's Health Improvement Act of 2007, GovTrack.us (database of federal legislation))

http://www.govtrack.us/congress/bill.xpd?bill=h110-1308&tab=summary

5. In order to fight health disparities and provide necessary medical coverage for lawfully residing immigrants who contribute to our economy, the Legal Immigrant Children’s Health Act must be passed. The passage of this bill would actually decrease healthcare spending because without insurance, immigrants wait until they are very sick to go to the Emergency Room, which creates a financial burden on hospitals. With coverage, especially for legal immigrant children, their overall health costs would decrease and they would be able to access programs that their families are contributing to, such as Medicaid and S-CHIP.

(Sources: Okie, S., August 2007, Immigrants and Health Care-At the Intersection of Two Broken Systems (http://content.nejm.org/cgi/reprint/357/6/525.pdf), New England Journal of Medicine, 357(6); 525-539., and Mohanty SA, Woolhandler S, Himmelstein, DU, Pati S, Carrasquillo O, Bor DH. Health care expenditures of immigrants in the United States: a nationally representative analysis. American Journal of Public Health 2005;95: 1431-8.)
